



SCOR – June 2012 Minutes

June 4, 2012 7:00 PM

Attendees:

Steve Sasse (President); Mark Vanni (Secretary); Dan Collins (VP House); Scott Kemp (VP Academy); Aimee Berger-Girvalo (VP Travel); Joe Buczek (VP Travel); Terry Rychlik (VP Fields); Tom Cherner (VP Web/Comms); John Healey (VP Fundraising/Tournament), Phil Bergen (Coaching Director); Hillary Lust (Registrar);

Absent:

Peter Coffin (Vice President); Rob Jasminski (Treasurer);

1. **Meeting called to order 7:10 PM with 9 voting members present**
2. **SCOR Minutes from May 2012 approved**
3. **No member comments**
4. **Committee Reports:**
 - a. **Treasurer (Rob):** Nothing to report.
 - b. **Web/Communications (Tom):** Nothing to report.
 - c. **Fields (Terry):** Parks and Recreation agreed to cut the grass more frequently and they have been. Some of the goals at SRMS are cracked and need to be repaired. Terry will have them serviced. Many of the nets are in disrepair and need to be tended. Suggestion was made to include plastic ties in the managers' kits so that they can address any issues during field prep for games.
 - d. **Coaching (Phil):** Coaching clinic with Shawn Bailey and the professional coaches went very well. All but one coached attended and it was well received. Discussed options for indoor fields to support the winter clinics. Looking at new space in Wilton and Danbury. Other options would be gym space at various public and private schools. A proposal will need to be developed and review at a future board meeting. Discussed the dates and times for SCOR fest. Decided to reprise the pizza format versus ice cream and open it to all members.
 - e. **House (Dan):** Expressed concerns about field access and procedures days when fields are closed to rain. Raised the possibility of organizing a skills clinic for the house kids supported by volunteers with soccer experience and the director of coaching.
 - f. **Academy (Scott):** Season going well. Discussed plans for the Jamboree on June 23. Also, discussed the rain procedures for Academy.
 - g. **Travel (Aimee/Joe):** Provided update on registration for the fall season. Some age groups are running short to support two/three teams. Numbers could result in small/large roster sizes or heavy cuts.

h. Development (John):

1. **Communication (Tom)** – Nothing new to report
2. **Fund Raising (John)** – Working on organizing a Travel Academy Banquet on November 16th.
3. **Tournament (Mark)** – Working on filling the various committee positions and getting the tournament invitations sent out and registration opened. Expect the invitations and registration to be completed/opened by 15JUN.

5. Old Business:

- a. **Decided on the new financial aid policy. Each player will be charged a minimum of \$30 to cover CJSA fees and a report will be provided to the town for uncollected town fees. The registrar will document the policy and circulate at the next board meeting for review and ratification.**

6. New Business:

- a. **Discussed adding a new board position to address special programs and reviewed a suitable candidate (Alicia Barlow) for the position.**
- b. **Steve informed us that CJSA is giving back \$5/player to clubs from player fees accessed, which amounts to approximately \$7,800 for SCOR.**

7. Next board meeting July 2nd at 7PM B&G Club.

8. Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM